Craig, Sondra

From: Alesha Schandelmeier <aleshas@7riversigbtqg.org>

Sent: Thursday, June 9, 2022 3:54 PM

To: ZZ City Clerk External

Subject: Fw: In support of 22-0636: AN ORDINANCE to create Sec. 32-191 of the Code of

Ordinances of the City of La Crosse prohibiting Conversion Therapy.

*EE CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the

Hello.

It looks like there are some letters of support that are not showing up in the agenda packet. Would you like
me to forward those to you?

I have also included my letter of support, as Nikki is out of the office.

Alesha Schandelmeier

Executive Director
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers

The Center: 7 Rivers LGBTQ Connection
230 6th Street South
La Crosse, Wl 54601

608.784.0452
aleshas@/riversigbtqg.org
www.7riversigbtg.org

i

Life's most persistent and urgent question is, ‘What are you doing for otherse''— Martin
Luther King Jr

From: Alesha Schandelmeier

Sent: Thursday, June 9, 2022 3:47 PM

To: richmonda@cityoflacrosse.org <richmonda@cityoflacrosse.org>; neumeisters@cityoflacrosse.org
<neumeisters@cityoflacrosse.org>; schwarzr@cityoflacrosse.org <schwarzr@cityoflacrosse.org>;
sleznikowl@cityoflacrosse.org <sleznikowl@cityoflacrosse.org>; happeld@cityoflacrosse.org
<happeld@cityoflacrosse.org>; kielm@cityoflacrosse.org <kielm@cityoflacrosse.org>; mindelm@cityoflacrosse.org
<mindelm@cityoflacrosse.org>; kahlowc@cityoflacrosse.org <kahlowc@cityoflacrosse.org>;
woodardc@cityoflacrosse.org <woodardc@cityoflacrosse.org>

Cc: elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org <Elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org>

Subject: In support of 22-0636: AN ORDINANCE to create Sec. 32-191 of the Code of Ordinances of the City of La Crosse
prohibiting Conversion Therapy.

Hello.
My name is Alesha Schandelmeier and | am the proud parent of three teenagers and secondly
the Executive Director of The Center: 7 Rivers LGBTQ Connection. Homosexuality was removed



from DSM in 1973 and now almost 50 YEARS LATER... Attempts to ‘cure’ us are still happening
and legal in much of the country.

Conversion therapy practices have been rejected by every mainstream medical and mental
health organization for decades, but due to continuing discrimination and societal bias against
LGBTQ people, some practitioners continue to conduct conversion therapy. Minors are
especially vulnerable, and conversion therapy can lead to depression, anxiety, drug use,
homelessness, and suicide.

As community leaders, educators, parents and trusted adults it is our responsibility to protect
LGBTQ+ youth! Continuing to allow these are archaic, dangerous practices to go on, is
unacceptable.

Thank you for your time

Alesha Schandelmeier

Executive Director
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers

The Center: 7 Rivers LGBTQ Connection
230 éth Street South
La Crosse, Wi 54601

608.784.0452
aleshas@7riversigbtq.org
www.7riversigbtg.org

“Life's most persistent and urgent question is, ‘What are you doing for others2'"— Martin
Luther King Jr



